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This has been a very challenging year to be the Chairman of the Parish Council but it has also been a year where I have found out a lot more about this beautiful area and its people.  

The issue of the car park for many was the biggest.  After many years of looking how best to manage the car park, charging was implemented in September of last year and this has resulted in spaces being available to residents and visitors alike especially at busy times of the day.

As a direct result of this policy Braunton Parish Council is the only Parish Council in North Devon to not increase the precept for this year’s council tax.

The Parish Office has had a busy time this year and a new member of staff has been employed to run the front office along with other duties. This has enabled the Parish Clerk and the Assistant Parish Clerk to spend more time on other issues including the writing and updating of many statutory policies and I am pleased to report that a number of these have been updated in line with Central Government’s demands.

As a result of the requirements of our public liability insurance a survey of the all the trees on parish land was undertaken.  As a result of this many trees were unfortunately removed but I am pleased to say that a larger number of young saplings are being replaced as a consequence.

The Parish Hall has had a lot of work carried out this year.  Asbestos was found under the stage and has been removed.  Unfortunately during its removal more was found and this resulted in the Hall being closed for longer than was anticipated.  This phase of the work is now finished. 

 The Council chamber has had a donation of new curtains.  A display cabinet has been made to exhibit the previous Chairman’s’ Chain to its best advantage.

A lot of maintenance has had to be done this year due in part to vandalism.  The Gardener’s shed has had the hedge removed and new doors have been installed.  This has made the area tidier and also more visible in an attempt to reduce the amount of vandalism to the shed.  A major repair was undertaken by contractors to make safe the boundary wall along the Tarka Trail by the Old Railway line and the maintenance of the wall is ongoing. 

There is always an ongoing schedule for maintenance in the Parish and some areas might appear to have less attention than others, but unfortunately due to mindless vandalism in the Parish resources are often directed to these repairs and often they have to be given priority.  The notice board in the car park is one example where it has had to be removed due to vandalism and a new one is on order.  The cost for this is £1200.00

One of the biggest expenses has been the upgrading of the play equipment in Chaloners Road.  We were fortunate to secure funding for this project and the installation of the remaining equipment will be completed soon.

In this year’s budget funds have been allocated for the upgrading of the play area in Knowle, which is in need of some more equipment. This hopefully will commence shortly.

Funds have been also made available for the purchase of a large shredder.  Normally Council have hired this machine, but now we will be able to do our own shredding and make good use of the recycled products.
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